
MEMO        

To:  Mayor Dwain Hahs and Members of the Board of Aldermen 

From:  Rodney Bollinger, Director of Administrative Services 

Date:  August 28, 2025 

Re:  Housekeeping Updates to Traffic Control Schedules 

This memo accompanies six (6) agenda items that are primarily housekeeping in 
nature and pertain to updates to the City’s traffic control schedules. 
 
Previously, the Board took formal action to vacate the public rights-of-way for 
portions of East Jefferson Street and West Madison Street.  However, no 
concurrent action was taken at that time to address the traffic control laws that had 
been enforced on those now-vacated streets. 
 
Upon review, City staff—along with the City Attorney—has determined that certain 
traffic control designations listed in the municipal code are either no longer 
necessary or require amendment to reflect current conditions.  These updates are 
intended to improve clarity, remove outdated references, and ensure that the City’s 
traffic regulations align with existing roadway configurations and traffic patterns. 
 
The proposed repeals and amendments are administrative in nature and will better 
support safe, efficient traffic regulation while serving the public interest. 
 
Should you have any questions or require further details on any of the proposed 
changes, staff will be available during the meeting to provide clarification. 


